Development of Cape Town film studio

26 June 2003
The Vision

Ebrahim Rasool, the Western Cape Minister for Economic Development, has a vision to see Cape Town as an international film destination. To help realise this goal, the Provincial Government has developed a plan to boost the industry, including the creation of a film studio. 
The film industry is becoming increasingly important in the Western Cape as it is only one of two sectors showing substantial growth, the other being the tourist industry.

A large scale film studio may house 20 to 30 feature films annually, generating more than US$ 200 million a year and creating approximately 15,000 jobs.

The Tender Process

The Provincial Government has used a range of incentives to encourage bidders to submit business plans. By the closing date for proposals in February, 13 expressions of interest had been received.

On 5 June 2003 a short list of six consortia was released. They are Morula Pictures, the Congress of Sa Trade Unions' Investment Arm Kopano, Vuya! Investments, Mpower Property Concept, Tri Alfa Holdings, Videovision Entertainment and Mkmva Investment Holdings.

"The possibility of the further strengthening of the development proposals tabled may or may not exist," said Minister Rasool in a statement to the press. "Now, that's coded language to say that it would be nice to have combined consortia, given the quality."

The successful bidder for the proposed "film city" studio will be announced in mid-August.
Australian, Rod Allan has been appointed as technical adviser for the bid evaluation process.

The Provincial Government says construction of the studio could begin as early as the first half of 2004.
Provincial Government's role

Consortia have been asked to stipulate in their proposals what they expect from the provincial and local authorities.

Taking these expectations into account, the city and province will contribute to the project at several levels, from providing a serviced site to negotiating financing at a competitive rate.

For more information contact
Ms Jayanthi Aniruth, Department of Economic Development and Tourism, PO Box 979, Cape Town 8000 

